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For your Diary 
2017  
  Friday   Nov 10 - Grade 3 Big Day Out 

Monday  Nov 13 - Athletics morning for Grades F-2 commencing at 9.30 am 
Monday  Nov 13 - 2018 Foundation Transition – Parent Information Evening 7.30 pm 
Wed   Nov 15 - Active Paths Launch 
Wed   Nov 15 - School Council Meeting – 7.30 pm staffroom 
Wed   Nov 22 - Parents’ Committee AGM – 7.00 pm Staffroom – all welcome 
Thursday  Nov 23 - 6.00 pm - Music Concert – Yr 3 flute and clarinet, and all guitar (in BER) 
Thursday  Nov 23 - Bad Shepherd Brewery Fundraising evening from 7.00 pm 
Thursday  Nov 30 - Junior School Council Casual Dress Day – bring something for Christmas hampers 
Thursday  Nov 30 - 6.00 pm Recorder Concert (in BER) 
Tuesday  Dec  5 - 2018 Foundation Transition – I’m Ready for School Now – 9.30 – 11.00 am 

  Wed   Dec  6 - Until Friday Dec 8 – Grade 4 Camp to Lady Northcote 
  Thursday  Dec 14 - 6.00 pm Music Extravaganza (in Hall) 

Tuesday  Dec 19 - Grade 6 Graduation 
  Friday   Dec 22 - Last day of Term 4 – 1pm dismissal 
2018 
  Monday  Jan 29 - First day back for Teachers – Curriculum Day – no students at school 
  Tuesday  Jan 30 - Curriculum Day – no students at school 
  Wednesday Jan 31 - Term 1 commences for all Grade 1-6 children 
  Thursday  Feb   1 - Term 1 commences for all Foundation (prep) children 
 

     
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Our School Vision 
 

ñCheltenham East students are empowered 
learners who are flexible thinkers with the skills and 
knowledge to respond critically and creatively to 
their world.ò 

 

Curriculum Day 
 

I hope everyone enjoyed their long weekend and had 
some valuable family time with their loved ones after 
a very busy couple of weeks for the school. Our staff 
had a very productive day on Mondayôs curriculum 
day with presenter Larissa Raymond speaking about 
Student Agency, which is one of our major goals in the 
School Strategic Plan. The staff came away with some 
valuable strategies to use with the children which will 
give all students more say in their learning. Staff also 

completed a writing moderation session which 
included all staff analysing pieces of writing from each 
of the year levels to ensure consistency of marking 
when writing reports. 
 

Halloween Festival 
 

We are still waiting on a final count of funds raised as 
there are still some outstanding monies to be paid for 
silent auction items. Yet another chance to thank Toni 
Henson and her Festival committee for their amazing 
contribution to the day. Thank you once again to all of 
the parents who volunteered their time either leading 
up to the day or on the day.  
 

Annual Implementation Plan 
 

Our School Improvement Team made up of myself, 
Acting Assistant Principal Leisel Ward, Acting Leading 
Teacher Josh Bourke, Maths Professional Learning 
team leader Tim Harrison, Literacy leaders Samantha 

 

SCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION FOR STUDENT ABSENCES: 
Tiqbiz App, Answering machine - 9584 7240; fax - 9583 0695 or 

email cheltenham.east.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 

Please contact us each day your child is absent giving childõs name, reason & date of absence 
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Waugh and Lauren Doutch, Well-Being leader Kerrie 
Presnell and Humanities leader Suzanne Reid are 
currently looking at our Annual Implementation Plan 
for 2018. These are one year goals and targets 
directly taken from our School Strategic Plan the staff 
have set for next year which will form much of the 
schoolôs accountability. I am happy to report that our 
Senior Education Improvement Leader had many 
positive things to say after reviewing our 2017 Annual 
Implementation Plan. The professionalism of our 
teachers stands out. 
 

Foundation 2018 Information Night 
 

The Foundation Information Night will be held in the 
library area at 7.30pm on Monday 13th November. 
This evening, marks part of the transition program of 
the Pre school to Foundation Transition program. The 
night provides a great opportunity for our parents to 
meet teachers and hear about Foundation readiness 
activities and school organisation. We look forward to 
the 2018 intake of Foundation students at Cheltenham 
East Primary School. 

Remembrance Day 
 

There are poppies and badges for sale at the office. 
Prices range from $1 for pins to $5 for special poppies. 
There are also wristbands, keyrings, pens and 
bagtags. Remembrance Day is a memorial day 
observed in Commonwealth of Nations member 
states since the end of the First World War to 
remember armed forces personnel who died in the 
line of duty. Our school will be represented at the 
Remembrance Day ceremony by School Captains 
Gavin Wang, Jasmine Shepherd, and School Vice-
Captains Ben McLeod and Iona Rogers. The children 
will lay a poppy at the 
cenotaph, two will do a short 
reading and they will all enjoy 
some morning tea after the 
ceremony to be held at the 
Cheltenham/Moorabbin RSL. 
Thank you to the families for 
making the effort to 
participate in a very important 
ceremony. 
 

Child Safe Standards  
 

Last year, our school like others across the state, 
reviewed a wide range of policies and protocols to 
ensure they met the new Child Safe Standards. This 
led to some changes in the way we manage a range 
of reporting and accountability processes. The latest 
change is around the requirements of the Working 
With Children Check. Our Child Safe policy and any 
other related policies will need to be reviewed to 
reflect those changes. The Child Safe Standards 
apply to all organisations working with children and 
are aimed at creating (and maintaining) child safe 
cultures and environments. Our school is committed 
to meeting all Child Safe requirements. If you would 

like to find out more about the Child Safe Standards, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 
Arcare Visit 
 

The Year 5ôs are heading off to The ARCARE aged 
Facility as part of their community service project. It is 
a great opportunity to visit people from a different 
generation and speak to them about life experiences. 
They in turn get to tap into the childrenôs passion and 
youthful enthusiasm. There have been many positive 
experiences to come out of the visits in past years. 
 

Year 3 Big Day Out 
 

The Year 3s will have a fantastic time at Healesville 
Sanctuary this Friday. Accompanied by their teachers 
and many interested parents they will take buses for 
the trip over. Having parents along will enable the 
children to wander around the exhibitions in small 
groups and ask appropriate questions of the rangers 
that are stationed around the park. The Birds of Prey 
show will be a highlight. A huge thank you in advance 
to parents who attend and the Year 3 staff in particular 
for their organisation and supervision. 
 

Missing Bike 
 

One of our Year 6 children still has a missing bike 
which was lost last Monday night at school. It is 
orange and black in colour. Please contact the office 
if you have any information about the bike. 

Thought for the Week     

 
 
 
WAYNE BACH 
PRINCIPAL 
 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://www.relatably.com/q/img/thought-of-the-day-quotes-humor/8a24bd62d468f4dbf685c3cb5cfc6eaf.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.relatably.com/q/thought-of-the-day-quotes-humor&docid=NnvxL_cG4RrQSM&tbnid=wnCAnoteOFrw6M:&vet=10ahUKEwj8oeeUzK3XAhWCspQKHc5TDhsQMwiPAihWMFY..i&w=562&h=562&safe=strict&bih=955&biw=1920&q=funny thought of the day&ved=0ahUKEwj8oeeUzK3XAhWCspQKHc5TDhsQMwiPAihWMFY&iact=mrc&uact=8


 

 
 

Week 6 CEPS Positive Behaviours  
 

This is how I show  Responsibility  when Going Places  
 

¶ I walk calmly throughout the 

school 

¶ I go directly to my destination 

         

 

Will  YOU be noticed for this positive behaviour? 
Letôs continue to build the Rainbow with our tokens. Show Responsibility 

when moving from one area to another and you might receive a token next 

week!  
 

The Wellbeing Team 
 

 

 

 

2Brothers Brewery Parents Social Night 
 

All CEPS parents/staff are invited to a social night at 2Brothers Brewery on  
 

Thursday 23rd November from 7pm onwards 
 

4 Joyner Street, Moorabbin 
 

2Brothers will donate 25% of total food/drink sales back to the school, you receive a wrist 
band upon entry that you show to staff when you order food/drinks. 

Come along and celebrate it almost being the end of the year ς lucky door prizes, make 
sure you put your name in the bowl when you arrive ς hope to see you there  

ς Parents Committee    Please note - adults only event. 
 
          
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

CEPS KIDS ARE FRIENDLY KIDS  

 
This term we are working on RESPONSIBILITY   

and next week we are looking at   

 

Fixing Things up  
 
From time to time we make mistakes. At times we make these mistakes  accidentally ;  at other 
times we are careless or occasionally w e simply choose to do something we should not. 
Mistakes are a normal part of growing up and if we learn from our mistakes we end up better 

in the  end.   
 

Learning to "fix things up" after mistakes is a difficult thing to do, but it is so important. 
"Fixing  things up" means repairing the damage you have caused to someone or something. It 
means you take responsibility for what has happened and through your actions prove to 

others and  yourself that you know you have made a mistake and you want to improve the 
situation.   

 
Be prepared to say sorry and then prove you are sorry by not letting it happen again.  If 

something has been damaged, offer to  fix it or replace it.  
 
Take responsibility for your actions and be the first to say sorry; don't wait until you hav e to 

apologise or told to by someone  else.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENTSô COMMITTEE 

 
The Parentsô Committee AGM (Annual General Meeting) will be held in the 
Staffroom on Wednesday evening, 22nd November at 7.00 pm. 
 
All office bearer positions will be considered vacant. 
 
All welcome. 

 



 

 
 

WoW 

Wednesdays 
 

Safe Routes to School Program 
 

It’s back! Walk or Wheels (WoW) Wednesdays are happening again this term! The class 

with the highest percentage of students walking, riding or scooting to and from school, or 

highest improvement will receive the silver trophy! 
 

In Week 4 of Term 4, we had 69% of students actively travel to and from school 

on WOW Wednesday! 

 

The Silver Trophy wasnôt awarded this week due to the Melbourne Cup 

Long Weekend. Check back here next week to find out who the winning 

class is for Week 5! 
 

In Term 1 we had an average of 68.15% of students actively travelling to and from school.  
In Term 2 we had an average of 63.24% of students actively travelling to and from school.  
In Term 3 we had an average of 60.00% of students actively travelling to and from school.   
[ŜǘΩǎ ƪŜŜǇ ǿŀƭƪƛƴƎΣ ǊƛŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǎŎƻƻǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǊŜŘǳŎŜ ǘǊŀŦŦƛŎ ŎƻƴƎŜǎǘƛƻƴΣ 

and help us keep fit! 

 

WoW Walk to School Breakfast Results 

 
On Wednesday 25th of October, we held our Walk to School Breakfast. On this day, we saw 

80% of the school walk, ride or scoot to and / or from school. What an amazing 

achievement!  

Below are the percentage results of what each class recorded that day, and in brackets how 

much the class percentage increased by from the week before. Can we keep this up? It would 

be fantastic to record an average of 80% every week! 

FE ï 76% (+24%) 1C ï 65% (+15%) 2J ï 80% (+28%) 3AS ï 89% 

(+25%) 

FR ï 68% (+13%) 1DK ï 50% 2K ï 50% 3A ï 93% (+49%) 

FT ï 90% (+23%) 1S ï 84% (+5%) 2R ï 91% (+17%)  

    

4L ï 74% 5L ï 73% (+14%) 6L ï 76% 

4RJ ï 86% (+10%) 5T ï 91% (+4%) 6J ï 91% (+9%) 

4T ï 95% (+14%) 5SY ï 60% 6P ï 100% (+5%) 



 

 
 

Walktober ! 
 

During October, VicHealth run “Walktober”, where students are encouraged to walk, ride or 

scoot to and from school every day of October. Students who achieve 40 walks, rides and/or 

scoots during October will get a prize! It will also put CEPS into the running to collect some 

major prizes from the AFL Players Association. Last week was our final week of Walktober, 

and we appreciate all the support given to this initiative. Miss Cecil and Miss Doutch are 

busy collecting and inputting all the data. Prizes will be awarded to individual students as 

well as classes in the next couple of weeks.  

 

Active Paths Launch 
 

In Term 4 of last year, CEPS was awarded a grant from 

Bicycle Network Victoria to install Active Paths around the 

local community. These coloured paths will allow students to 

travel a safe route to school, with clear signage and safe road 

crossings set up around the streets that surround the school. 

Each path is marked by a different colour, and start in 

different directions away from the school. They tell travellers 

how long it will take to get from that specific location to 

Cheltenham East Primary School. You may have already 

seen some of these markers (pictured left) down Wilson St, 

near Friendship Square, on Farm Rd or Elliott St, or near the 

Dog Park!  

 

Wednesday 15th November wil l be the official launch of our 

school Active Paths.  

 
We are encouraging as many people as possible to use these paths that day, to set up for their 

use in the weeks / months following. Staff members will be at the start of each Path from 

about 8.20am, with the aim to start walking to school at 8.30am. You can either join these 

staff members at the start of the path, or you can join them as they travel to school following 

the path! Prizes will be handed out by representatives from Bicycle Network Victoria 

throughout the path walks, as well as on arrival at school.  

 

On the pages following this, there are maps that show where each of the paths are, where 

they start, and what route they take. Hopefully this will be a useful tool for the school 

community to use to actively travel to school safely!



 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     2Brothers Brewery Parents Social Night 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

              

 
 


